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LOWVELDER - NEWS

Loose gravel on R40 still a
serious tdanger to motorists

Chelsea Pieterse

MBOMBELA - While work on the
R40 sinkhole has started, motorists are
still posting complaints regarding the
loose gravel on the road leading up to
and after the site.

The hole had suddenly appeared
three weeks ago, on the night of
April 25, in the middle lane of the R40
near Drum Rock, going up the hill
from Mbombela towards White River.

Motorists driving on this stretch of
road at the time it had formed, had
initially complained about the lack of
warning signs leading up to the hole
and the damage it had caused to vehicle
tyres and rims. However, with the area
now cordoned off, a new concern has
arisen: the loose gravel.

Several locals had posted grievances
they had regarding the matter on
Lowvelder’s Facebook page and a
number of other motorists have voiced
their complaints since the paper's
article published last week.

Elzette van Biljon Nel posted
that “the loose gravel chipped our
windscreen three times, stones also hit
the roof and caused a chip and dent.
The road is also not sufficiently marked
indicating where to drive - poor
planning and execution.”

Another Facebook user, Cruchenka
Mulligan also posted a complaint. “So
who can we contact for the chips on
our windscreens? There was nothing
wrong with this road. 1 have been
driving it over a year every morning.
This was a waste of taxpayers’ money,”
she said.

The Mpumalanga Department of
Public Works, Roads and Transport’s
spokesperson, Bongani Dhlamini,
again stated that the department had
still not received any complaints from
the public regarding the loose gravel.

Lowvelder had been liaising with
Pule Construction, the company
contracted to work on the R40, since
May 2. The company told Lowvelder
on the day of going to press that it had
subcontracted another company to
complete the resealing work at the site.
He said this company was working
with another one.

Lowvelder is in the process of
contacting these contractors.

According to Dhlamini, the hole had
been filled, but the department had
to wait for laboratory results of soil
density tests before it could be resealed
and the temporary barricades removed.

Dhlamini said the department had
since received the results. There is a
need to redo the compaction of the site
as per the requirements.
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